
26
th
 May 2023 

Its Summer! 

Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
We have been making the most of the good weather at Parkgate Infants in the last few weeks. 
The Reception and Nursery team have been busy developing the outdoor environment. We are 
very pleased with the way it is looking and the children have been enjoying using the space. We 
are looking forward to having a new climbing frame installed the Early Years garden over the 
next few months. I would like to take this opportunity to say thank you to the Early Years team for 
their hard work.  
 
We also had another visit from Veolia UK this week. They helped us make seed bombs with the 
children which the gardening club enjoyed planting this week.  
 
I hope that you all have a lovely half term break. We return on Tuesday 6th June.  
 
Mr Pritchard 
 

Absence Reporting 

Can we remind all parents of the procedures for reporting absence: 

• If your child is unwell you must call the office before 9.30am and leave a message, or you 
can email admin@parkgateinfants.herts.sch.uk  

• You must leave details of your child’s name, class and the reason for absence - please 
don’t just say ‘feeling unwell’ or ‘under the weather’. Please give specific details on your 
child’s illness. 

mailto:admin@parkgateinfants.herts.sch.uk


Attendance 

Well done to Badger class who had 
this weeks best attendance! 

 

Stars of the Week 

 

Badger— Tamika 

Fox— Elsie 

Rabbit— Penelope 

Squirrel—Lorenz 

Mole— Darcie 

Hedgehog—Ibrahim 

Well done to our Stars of the Week 

Learning Awards 
 

Badger—No consent given 

Fox— Eesa 

Rabbit—Aaron 

Squirrel—Lorena 

Mole—Matthias 

Hedgehog—Noah 

Well done! 

Badger Class 97.9% 

Fox Class 97.3% 

Rabbit Class 91.1% 

Squirrel Class 94.8% 

Mole Class 91.8% 

Hedgehog Class 94.1% 

Parking 

We have had reports in the last few weeks 
from the residents of Northfield Gardens of 
parents parking over driveways and then  
being abusive towards local residents when 
they are asked to move.  

Please could we ask that you are respectful to 
the residents who live close to the school.  

Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Mon 29
th
 May—Fri 2

nd
 June Half Term 

Mon 5
th
 June    Inset Day (no school for children) 

Tue 6
th
 June 9:00am   Fox Class Assembly (in the hall) 

Tue 6
th
 June    World Environment Day Special Menu (see attached) 

Wed 7
th
 June    Book Sale after school in the playground 

Tue 13
th
 June 9:00am  Badger Class Assembly (in the hall) 

Fri 16
th
 June    PTA Break the Rules Day 

Tue 20
th
 June 9:00am  Squirrel Class Assembly (in the hall) 

Thu 22
nd

 June    2.30pm Musical Extravaganza 

Tue 27
th
 June 9:00am  Rabbit Class Assembly (in the hall) 

Fri 30
th
 June    Sports Day 

Tue 4
th
 July 9:00am   Hedgehog Class Assembly (in the hall) 

Fri 7
th
 July     Reports sent home 

Tue 11
th
 July 9:00am   Mole Class Assembly (in the hall) 

Fri 14
th
 July    Year 2 Leavers Assembly/Party 

Mon 17
th
 July    5-6.30pm Family Evening 

Thu 20
th
 July    Theme Day 

Fri 21
st
 July    1.15pm End of term 

Donation Request 

As it’s now hayfever season, we are in need of boxes of tissues for our  
classes. If you can spare a box of tissues, it’s much appreciated! Thank you! 

Sun hats & sun cream 

Please ensure your child has a sunhat (labelled with their name) in school and have sun cream 
applied before coming into school. Staff are not able to reapply this during the day so we would 
suggest applying an all-day type of sun cream before school. 

Book Sale 

Our book sale is on Wednesday 7
th
 June after school in the playground. Books are a mix of donations, second-hand 

and ex-library ones. Only 10p each - please bring coins as we cannot change from notes. Also, bring a bag if you're 
expecting to buy a few! 

Book Swaps 

This normally happens every Wednesday after school in the playground. Bring a book, swap a book!  

Please note, however, that on Wednesday 7
th
 June we are having a Book Sale INSTEAD OF a Swap (see above).  

Hongkongers Storytelling 

Cantonese storytelling and Hong Kong stories in English - these very popular sessions are held the first Saturday of 
every month at Watford Central Library (in town centre near Leisure Centre), 2-3pm. Stories are for children of all 
ages. A great way for Hongkongers and everyone else in the community to meet up. Next meeting: Saturday 3

rd
 

June. 



This week in Hedgehog Class ... 

Finding one more 

This week in Literacy we have been reading 'The Growing Story' and using the words big and 
bigger in our writing. In maths we have been looking at finding one more and teen numbers. We 
have used tens frames and minibeasts to help us with our counting. Some of us continued our 
maths outside and practised writing our teen numbers in the creative area. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week in Parkgate Pirates ... 

This week’s theme was “Superheroes” and the children enjoyed colouring in their favourite  
Superhero pictures, reading books about Superheroes and they even played a game of  
Superheroes Bingo. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Walk to School Week 

We are joining Living Streets Walk to School Week campaign to 
promote and encourage our children and families to swap the 
school run for a school walk, wheel, cycle, scoot or ‘Park and 
Stride’.  
 
Starting Monday 22

nd
 May until Friday 26

th
 May, children who 

walk, wheel, scoot, cycle or park and stride to school everyday will 
receive a sticker and certificate. Through this challenge,  
children will be well on their way to reaching the recommended  
60 minutes minimum of physical activity per day before reaching the school gates.  
 
For more information on the campaign, please visit: https://www.livingstreets.org.uk/walk-to-
school/parents-info 

https://www.livingstreets.org.uk/walk-to-school/parents-info
https://www.livingstreets.org.uk/walk-to-school/parents-info










Superstar Sports 

Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
As Super Star Sport work with our children currently, we wanted to make you aware that they will 
be running a sports/activity camp at a local primary school during the May/June half term! Some 
of their activities include: 

• A variety of sports 

• Arts and crafts 

• Water fights 

• Party days 
 
Please find the flyer and schedule below: 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 










